

STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



January 2003

Subject: RCRA Corrective Action at Land Disposal Facilities

Dear RCRA Land Disposal Facility owner:

The Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection is sending you the enclosed fact sheet because it describes a regulation that applies to your Connecticut RCRA-regulated hazardous waste land disposal facility. This section of the regulations may be found electronically at: http://www.dep.state.ct.us/wst/hw/corrective.pdf

Please note that pursuant to section 22a-449(c)-105(h) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, you must submit an Environmental Condition Assessment Form ("ECAF") for your facility by August 27, 2003. However, if you have already submitted an ECAF for another clean-up program then by February 26, 2003 you need only submit a notice (and update if applicable) stating that an ECAF was already filed.

An additional fact sheet summarizing other recent changes in Connecticut's hazardous waste management regulations will be mailed to you in the near future. The hazardous waste management regulations are available on the CT DEP website at: http://www.dep.state.ct.us/wst/hw/hwregs.htm

We hope this information is helpful to you in your ongoing efforts to comply with environmental regulations. If you have any questions, please call Diane Duva at (860) 424-3271 or David Ringquist (860) 424-3573 or call the DEP RCRA helpline (toll-free) 1-888-424-4193.

Thank you,

Town A. Nash

David A. Nash, Director

Waste Engineering and Enforcement Division